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WILTON FIRE COMMISION

MEETING Room A — WILTON TOwWN HALL ANNEX

C

I 238 DANBURY ROAD

HARTER

Wilton, CT

Minutes of June 12,2019

Fire Commission Special Meeting

Present: Commissioners J. Casey Healy, Ross Tartell and Christopher Weldon.
Others: Captain Kevin Czarnecki, Lieutenants Bill Sampson and Jeff Locher, Firefighters
Noah Fouad and Mark Pryor and Sarah Taffel, Director of Human Resources, Labor
Relations and Administrative Services.
A. Call to Order: Meeting called to order at approximately 1806 hours.
B. Approval of Minutes: Upon motion duly made and seconded, the minutes of the Fire
Commission’s March 6, 2019 meeting were approved unanimously.
C. Monthly Reports:
(i) Chief’s Report: The Commission reviewed the Chief’s report dated June 7,
2019.
(i)  Fire Marshal’s Report: The Commission reviewed the Fire Marshal’s
Activity Report dated May 2019 and noted there were only 2 past due
inspections.
D. Old Business:
6)) Wilton Dispatch: Captain Czarnecki advised the Commission that 911 calls

received at the Fire Department now can be transferred directly to Wilton
Dispatch. Captain Czarnecki is speaking to Police Department Lieutenant
Kluk regarding page out on smoke in the building type calls. Captain
Czarnecki also reported that the alarm system at Ogden House was fixed to
segregate medical from smoke or fire which allows proper response (1 engine
for medical or full response for smoke or fire). Firefighter Faoud inputted a
spread sheet he created listing driveways over 500° at residential properties
and it has been sent to Wilton Dispatch to enter into Mobile Data Terminals.
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(i)  Station #2 Renovation: ConnDOT has now denied permitting the installation
of a water line across Ridgefield Road from the Land Conservation Trust
property. The solution to the water problem likely will be to drill a well on the
Town’s property located on Vista Road.

(iii) Deputy Chief and Chief Postings: Questions will be sent by Sarah Taffel to
candidates for review and response.

E. New Business: None.

F. Public Comment: Commissioner Tartell advised signage to be installed on Norwalk
River Valley Trail to improve safety.

G. Adjournment: Upon a motion duly made and seconded, the Commission voted
unanimously to adjourn the meeting at approximately 1838 hours.

Respectfully submitted,

J. Casey y
Fire Commission
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